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Editorial

June 2020, JSS

On behalf of the Journal of Spine Surgery (JSS) Editorial Board, I would like to thank all readers, authors, contributors, 
reviewers for your continued support of the publication. The last year was another year of incredible growth for the journal. 
Whilst there has been tremendous progress, we are always looking to improve the content that we deliver for the spine 
audience and researchers worldwide. Our new specialised “focused” issues (1,2) in spinal surgery have proven very popular 
amongst readers of JSS. We have made a number of innovative changes to the format and way JSS operates. 

(I) Reporting guideline checklist. Readers may be familiar with CONSORT guideline for original articles on clinical 
trials and the PRISMA guideline for systematic reviews (3). We have sought now to include reporting guideline 
checklists for all key major article types. This will ensure high quality content be published in a systematic and 
comprehensive manner. 

(II) Transparent peer review process. Authors will now have the option to include a “peer review file” as part of the 
publication process. This will promote research integrity and reproducibility and recognition of the hard work of our 
peer reviewers. 

(III) Publons inclusion. For easier recognition of the contributions of our expert peer reviewers, JSS’s peer review system 
is now integrated seamlessly into the Publons platform. This is of particular importance in a time where reviewer 
burnout is becoming an issue, particularly with the ongoing stresses of worldwide events such as the COVID-19. 

Through these changes, we will strive to follow the best practice in publishing. We hope that with a commitment to 
openness and accountability, the level of transparency throughout our peer review process will be increased. The above 
changes will provide a background on the merits of a study, and document the discussion between authors and our reviewers. 
The JSS team will continue to work hard to ensure we continue to deliver high quality work to our friends around the world. 
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